
Request for Decision 

Decision of Tree Removal at 2024 Elderwood
Drive

 

Recommendation
 THAT the request for tree removal from the road allowance at
2024 Elderwood Drive, Sudbury be denied. 

BACKGROUND

On November 4, 2008 a ‘request for tree removal from road
allowance’ form at 2024 Elderwood Drive, Sudbury was
submitted to the City of Greater Sudbury. The reason listed, by
the homeowner, for the removal of one (1) Linden tree, located
beside the driveway, was due to the sap dripping from the tree
causing damage to the paint on their personal vehicles.
 
Our inspection revealed that the tree shows signs of a sap
sucking insect, with a moderate extent of infestation. Overall, the
tree is considered healthy and the request for removal was
denied on November 17, 2008.  The criteria utilized in the
decision making included the tree’s vigor, root and trunk
damage, cavity and crotch split and percentage of deadwood. In
an effort to correct the resident's concerns regarding the sap
problem, staff pruned the tree in July of 2009 to redirect the branches away from the driveway. Furthermore,
staff committed to continue to monitor the tree after pruning and if the problem persisted, staff would
reassess in the future.
 
In July 2010, a second request was made by the resident to have two (2) City trees pruned to allow the
home’s Bell Satellite Dish to receive a clear signal. The trees have not yet been further pruned due to a 
backlog of scheduled work.
 
In August 2010, the Mayor’s Office was contacted by the resident requesting that the two (2) Linden trees in
her front yard be removed.
 
A letter dated August 25, 2010 was received by City Clerks requesting that the decision on the tree removal
be appealed at the Committee Hearing scheduled for September 8, 2010.  Please refer to Appendix A for a
copy of the aforementioned letter.  The Hearing Committee may review the matter based on whether staff
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copy of the aforementioned letter.  The Hearing Committee may review the matter based on whether staff
have appropriately applied the by-law, including the application of Schedule C.
 
Furthermore, the letter states that a notice of claim for property damage was completed and faxed to the
City of Greater Sudbury’s Risk Management/Insurance Officer’s attention.
 
THE CITY OF GREATER SUDBURY’S RESPONSE 
 
The trees in this neighbourhood are generally infested by the Linden Aphid (it’s a small insect with wings).
The bug appears cyclically.  There are over fourty thousand (40,000) species of Aphid that secrete sap off
hundreds of species of vegetation.  They all produce the same by-product that the Linden Tree produces. 
The trees in question are healthy regardless of the infestation. The Linden tree can successfully cohabitate
with the Aphid insect. The Linden tree is an approved species of tree within the City of Greater Sudbury. The
Linden tree is part of a variety of species that the Forestry Section regularly plants within the road right of
way each spring. The City’s Tree Bylaw 2009-250 states that falling 'sap' and insect activity do not warrant 
removal of otherwise healthy trees.  Under the By-law, staff may remove healthy trees on the right of way
on request of an owner only when they meet the criteria outlined in Schedule C of the By-law 2009-250
(copy attached).  Staff have determined it does not meet the criteria for removal.
 
There are hundreds of Linden trees in this neighbourhood and thousands within the City of Greater
Sudbury. If the removal of several healthy trees of an approved species is authorized, it may result
in requests  to remove such trees throughout the entire neighbourhood.  Attached are several photographs
of the tree inspections.
 
Spraying trees with insecticides is not a practice that the City currently undertakes. There is no budget
allocated for this activity and it may be associated with liability. Furthermore, proven to work insecticides
such as ‘Malathion’ and ‘Sevin’ have recently been banned by the provincial government.
 
The sap (soot) in question can be scratched off using a finger or washed off with soap and water.  It does
not cause permanent damage to painted surfaces.
 
Staff does not support the request for removal of any  healthy  trees as approved in the City's Tree By-Law.
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2024 Elderwood Drive 1/1



Close Up Of Pruned Linden Tree 1/1



Typical Street View 1 of Elderwood Drive 1/1



Typical Street View 2 of Elderwood Drive 1/1
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